Huntingdon, Pa.
Tuesday, January 31, 2012
5-2012

The regular weekly meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above
date in the Commissioners Meeting Room with the following being present: Commissioners
O’Korn, Fluke, and Thomas; Chief Clerk, Michelle Cerett; Solicitor, Peter McManamon; Daily
News reporter, Nicki Park; Planning Director, Rich Stahl; Register and Recorder, Ginny Cooper;
and visitors Bruce Pergament, Jim Cassatt, Pat Kepple, and Charlie Coleman.

The Meeting was called to order at 9:31 a.m. by Commissioner O’Korn followed by Prayer led
by Michelle Cerett and the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Commissioner O’Korn.

There were no additions or corrections to the January 24™ minutes.

It was moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (O’Korn,
yes; Fluke, yes; Thomas yes;) to approve the minutes of the January 24™ meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Fluke and carried
(Thomas, yes; O’Korn, yes; Fluke, yes;) to approve payment of invoices for the last two weeks.

Commissioner O’Korn made an announcement regarding the concerns on the lighting at the
Bailey building. The Commissioners and several others met with the Architect last evening to
review the excess lighting. Steps are being taken to reduce the amount of lighting in the offices
after hours.

Pete McManamon reviewed a web hosting agreement with CCAP, which will be addressed later
in the meeting.

The 2012 budget has been reviewed with the Department heads. After discussion, it was
moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner O’Korn and carried (Thomas, yes;
O’Korn, yes; Fluke, no) to re-adopt the 2012 budget as originally presented.

Rich Stahl presented the Web hosting agreement with CCAP for the County website. It was
moved by Commissioners Thomas, seconded by Commissioner O’Korn and carried (O’Korn, yes;
Fluke, yes; Thomas, yes) to approve the web hosting agreement for 2012 in the amount of
$2969.55.

Bruce Pergament informed everyone that the Council of Governments will be meeting on April
18™, 2012 at the Warriors Mark Firehall. Representative Mike Fleck and Senator Eichelberger
will both be speaking on County Government and everyone is invited to attend.

It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Fluke and carried (Fluke,
yes; Thomas, yes; O’Korn, yes) to approve the hiring of Roger Dehart as part-time corrections
officer effective February 13, 2012.

It was moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (Thomas,
yes; O’Korn, yes; Fluke, yes) to approve the hiring of Barry Morder as part-time corrections
officer effective February 14, 2012.

There were no county veteran burial allowances for approval today.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Thomas to adjourn the
meeting at 10:00 a.m. Minutes prepared by Chief Clerk, Michelle Cerett.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeffrey Thomas, Secretary



